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Condensed Balance Sheet 
CENTRALE BANK VAN CURAÇAO EN SINT MAARTEN 

 

 
In February 2020, the Bank increased the percentage of the reserve requirement, its main 
monetary policy instrument, by 1.00 percentage point to 19.00%. As a result, the amount of 
required reserves expanded by NAf.78.4 million. By increasing the percentage of required 
reserves, the Bank directly reduced the excess liquidity in the money market, as less liquidity 
was absorbed through the auctions of “Certificates of deposit” (CDs) than intended. The 
subscriptions on the auctions fell also short in February, causing the outstanding amount of 
CDs to decrease by NAf.43.2 million. 
 
Base money1 increased by NAf.8.6 million due to an increase in the current account balances 
of the commercial banks (NAf.8.7 million). The increase in the current account balances was 
mainly the result of the transfer of dollar deposits from abroad and the net repayment of 
CDs, moderated by the increase in required reserves. The transfers by the government of 
Curaçao and a pension fund from their accounts at the Bank towards their accounts at the 
commercial banks also contributed to the increase in the current account balances. 
 
The item “Liabilities to non-residents” decreased by NAf.30.0 million, mainly as a result of 
transactions carried out by the commercial banks in Bonaire from their accounts at the Bank. 
 
On the assets side of the balance sheet, the item “Official reserves” increased by NAf.13.2 
million due mainly to the transfer of dollar deposits from abroad by the commercial banks 
and the transfers by pension funds from abroad towards their accounts at the Bank. 

                                                 
1 The sum of currency in circulation and the current account balances of the commercial banks at the Bank. 

Difference 

compared to

Difference 

compared to

Assets 29-Feb-20 31-Jan-20 Liabilities 29-Feb-20 31-Jan-20

Claims on nonresidents 3,428.6 32.5 Liabilities to nonresidents 304.1 -30.0

Gold 1,211.4 19.3 Deposits of nonresidents in foreign currency 304.1 -30.0

Official reserves 2,217.2 13.2

Other 0.0 0.0

Domestic assets 543.4 2.9 Domestic liabilities 2,508.0 44.4

Currency in circulation 488.6 -0.1

Claims on the government 0.0 0.0 Government deposits 51.5 0.7

Government paper in portfolio 0.0 0.0 Government of Curacao 25.4 0.8

Government agencies and institutions 0.0 0.0 Government of Sint Maarten 24.0 -0.1

Other 0.0 0.0 Former Central Government 1.7 0.0

Government agencies and institutions 0.4 0.0

Claims on deposit money banks 267.1 0.1 Liabilities to deposit money banks 1,850.6 43.8

Current account balances 267.1 0.1 Current account balances 370.2 8.7

Certificates of Deposit 111.5 -43.2

Required reserves 1,368.8 78.4

Claims on other sectors 276.3 2.9 Liabilities to other sectors 117.3 0.0

Other assets 276.3 2.9 Deposits of other residents 55.2 -3.7

Other liabilities 62.1 3.7

Capital and reserves 1,159.9 21.0

Total assets 3,972.0 35.4 Total liabilities 3,972.0        35.4

 February 2020
(millions of NAf.)
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However, the transactions carried out by the commercial banks in Bonaire moderated the 
increase in the item “Official reserves”.  
 
Finally, the item “Gold” on the assets side of the balance sheet increased by NAf.19.3 
million due to the higher market value on the balance sheet date compared to the end of 
January 2020. The increase in the item “Capital and reserves” on the liabilities side of the 
balance sheet was related to the rise in the market value of gold. 
 
 
Willemstad, April 3, 2020 
Centrale Bank van Curaçao en Sint Maarten 


